
Reference: FS581023123

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 23/3259/FUL

Address: Karslake And Ruston And Ward Buidlings At Hampton Water Treatment WorksUpper Sunbury RoadHampton

Proposal: Conversion and extension of the site including Ruston and Karslake Buildings and works at basement level to

provide 36 no. residential units (Use Class C3) and 318.8sqm flexible business space (Use Class E(g)), associated car

parking, access and landscaping works. In association with Listed Building application reference 23/3265/LBC.

Comments Made By

Name: Ms. Manon Rattle

Address: 14 Belgrade Road Hampton TW12 2AZ

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: I object to the application on the following basis: 
- Adequacy of parking/loading/turning 
- Highway safety 
- Traffic generation 

There is already a distinct lack of parking in the area. Estate agents, those using Hampton station and current residents
are already parked bumper to bumper making it increasingly difficult for families to park near their homes. On top of this,
congestion at the station road and A3008 junction is already dire as is the queuing traffic along the A308. Adding even
more vehicles from new residents and builders is completely unsustainable, with idling engines polluting the area and
queues lasting in excess of 30 minutes just to leave the Hampton area. This excessive queuing also causes frustration
and drivers to do u-turns to avoid the traffic. I have witnessed collisions and accidents happening as a result of this.


